Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

FEBRUARY 5, 2018
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, February 5, 2018, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, James A. Stiles, Warren D. Albright, J. Keith Gibson and Councilwomen Barbara McFeaters and M. Lynn Gee.   Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Sheriff Travis Roush, Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance; Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Sheri Bowling, Josh Hughett, Animal Control Officer and Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal.   
President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.  
The minutes from the special meeting held January 8, 2018 were approved as submitted with a motion made by Councilman Wininger and seconded by Councilwoman Gee.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Sheriff Travis Roush submitted an Additional Appropriation for approval.  Councilman Stiles made a motion to approve an Additional Appropriation from the Local Statewide 911, Capital Outlay, Equipment-$15,531.  Councilman Wininger made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Sheriff Roush is purchasing 7 new hand held radios and a mobile for the reserves.  The funds were available in the 911 CD.  He also submitted the year-end Commissary Report.  Sheriff Roush discussed the updating of the 911 to digital, the addition of 10 new beds and the need for a jailer once those beds become full with out-of-county inmates.  

Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director, submitted a transfer within the PBIS (Positive Behavior Intervention System) Grant for approval.  Councilwoman McFeaters made a motion to approve the transfer from PBIS Grant, Supplies, Office Supplies-$4,000 to PBIS Grant, Other Services & Charges, Contract Services-$4,000.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Community Corrections collaborates with the Shoals Community School Corporation to fund a “teacher” for students with behavioral issues.  
Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve a transfer from General Fund, Auditor, Other Services & Charges, Binding Records-$250; Official Records-$250; Equipment Repairs-$500 and Travel Expense-$149 to General Fund, Auditor, Capital Outlay, Computers-$1,149.  Councilman Gibson made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Auditor Roush submitted the Tourism Report on behalf of Jim Stoughton.  

Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance, invited the Council to several events happening at Westgate tomorrow.  He submitted the agenda for the Economic Development for Community Leadership Program at French Lick, March 27-29.  Kinder also submitted the Housing Study recently completed by Purdue University.    He also invited each Councilman to have a one on one meeting with him in the coming month.  Kinder also updated the Council on a new co-working space in Loogootee and a meeting he is having with a broadband company.  
A discussion followed concerning HB 1005 regarding the elimination of townships.  

Auditor Roush informed the Council that we received the Budget Order on January 19, 2018 and were the 4th of 92 Counties to receive one.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:08 pm with a motion made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilman Wininger.    All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next regular scheduled Council meeting will be held Monday, March 5, 2018 at 6:00pm.  
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